
 
Minutes of Special Assessment Hearing  

 
 

Proceedings of the Village of Spring Green Special Assessment Hearing, August 9, 2017 
7:00 pm located at Village Office, 154 N. Lexington Street, Spring Green, Wisconsin. 
 
1. Call to order and attendance: Gene Hausner, Village President called the hearing to 

order at 7:00 pm.  Members present were Gene Hausner, Robin Reid, Joel Marcus, 
Norm Miller, Grace Timmerman and Vern Demers.  Michael Broh was absent.  Also 
present were Wendy Crary, Greg Jewell, Jane Hess, Linda Schwanke, and Sheryl 
McCarville. 
 

2. Discussion on the 2017 Varsity Avenue Street Improvement Project Assessments:  
Jewell gave an overview of the 2017 Varsity Avenue Street Improvement Project 
Assessments. Hess informed the Village Board that she was attending on her 
mother, Catherine Hess’s behalf. Hess stated, “The sidewalk was replaced about 25 
years ago but not the curb and gutter”. Hess asked, “Is fifty percent of the curb and 
gutter new and just in this village?” Jewell explained the assessments for curb and 
gutter is common among many municipalities and is not new for the Village of 
Spring Green. Hess requested clarification on the other property owner’s estimates 
along with her mothers. No action taken. 

 
3. General Public Comment:  There was no general public comment. 

 
4. Adjourn:  Reid moved and Demers seconded to adjourn at 7:15 pm.  Motion carried. 


